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Letter dated 31 January 1985 from the Chars& d'Affaires a.i. 
of the Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to 

the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 

Upon instructions from my Government, I have the honour to reject the content 
ot document A/39/859-5/16909 dated 25 January 1985 and to regret that such cheap, 
unrounded and totally false allegations by the aggressor regime of Iraq were 
circulated in the United Nations document on precisely the day that Your 
Excellency's distinguished team of experts concluded their visits to Iraq and Iran 
and have seen, for themselves, the conditions of the prisoners of war in both 
countries. I believe that this frivolous act by the riqime of Iraq is designed to 
divert the attention of the world community from the incoming report of Your 
Excellency's team of experts which is due shortly. 

I would appreciate it if this letter could be circulated as a document of the 
thirty-ninth session ot the General Assembly , under agenda item 44, and of the 
Security Council. 

(Signed) Fereidoun D. XAMALI 
Charge d'Affaires a.i. 
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